VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


June 12, 2017
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:01 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Doug Griess and Alvin Johnson. Trustees Richard Anderson and Christy Underwood (excused) were absent. Others present for at least part of the meeting were Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development, Bobby Hurlburt, Dan Scott, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Johnson, second by Griess, to approve minutes of regular meeting of May 8, 2017; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Underwood absent and not voting.
Johnson made motion, second by Griess, to approve Financial Report for May 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Underwood absent and not voting. It was agreed upon that cost for playground equipment needs to come out of local sales tax account.
Motion by Griess, second by Johnson to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims May 2017 as presented; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Underwood absent and not voting.
Bobby Hurlburt informed the Trustees that Bill Staab made a movable backstop for the baseball field; however, he still needs to find some netting. Trustee Johnson mentioned that fish netting might work. Motion by Johnson, second by Griess to approve payment of $544 to Staab Welding for movable backstop; all aye, motion carried. Anderson and Underwood absent and not voting.

Dan Scott stated that he did not yet have an estimate for a more user friendly controller for whistle. He asked that new controller for whistle be put on next month’s agenda.

Trevor Lee discussed possible transfer of lots from the Arcadia American Legion to Village of Arcadia. The local Legion Post membership will have to vote to give the property to the Village, adopting a resolution authorizing the deed and directing the Legion Commander to sign the deed. The Village Board of Trustees would then approve the acceptance of the deed by motion. Then the deed would be filed with the Register of Deeds.
Trevor Lee discussed options for old Coop Building. The Board of Trustees directed him to put together a draft to advertise the building for businesses.

Griess made motion, second by Johnson, to adopt Resolution 2017.3 establishing a residential water rate of $22 per month effective August 1, 2017. Roll call vote: Griess: aye; Johnson: aye; Paider: aye, motion carried and Resolution 2017.3 adopted. Anderson and Underwood absent and not voting.

Motion by Griess, second by Johnson, to reimburse Marlin Sell $277.43 for supplies for Garden Club Park; all aye, motion carried.

Street paving was discussed. Smith Construction should stop by next week and provide some specific information.

Trustees decided to have Johnson Services do some more sewer foaming.

Main water line project will start next week. Wayne needs a line to go under street to Sillivan’s and old Coop. Trustees agreed to it.
Loup Central Landfill – no report; Board of Health – no report. Wayne Hunt reported that there was a water leak Friday evening by the United Methodist Church, a fitting busted. He is still planning to set up meeting with NDOR regarding moving park entrance for Garden Club Park and temporary closures of Fuller Street and Hasting Street access to Highway 70. Gavin Larson will quit June 15. Trustees agreed to leave it up to Wayne to decide if he needs to hire somebody else. White goods will be taken to Broken Bow this week. Clerk Ritz reported that the NDOR sent a set of preliminary construction plans. Judy Petersen, CNEED, sent community surveys to be filled  out by Arcadia stakeholders. Annual CNEDD membership dues invoice will be mailed out end of August. Both cell phones had to be replaced, one through insurance (cracked screen) and the other through Verizon (warranty). Trustees mentioned that manholes on May Street and N Reynolds Street need to be raised.
Motion to adjourn by Griess, second by Johnson, all aye, meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, July 10, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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